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Discussion 

The applicant is proposing to rezone 50 Ashburton Street from M-1 to M-MU 75. The lot is currently occupied by a four story     

building that the applicant is proposing to convert to a multifamily dwelling. 

  

The subject lot is located within an area of the City intended for industrial and heavy commercial use, with the surrounding lots 

zoned M-1, with the C-3 zone to the east. Multifamily dwellings are not permitted in the M-1 zone but are allowed by right in the  

C-3 and M-MU 75 zones. Per the Future Land Use Map of Providence Tomorrow—which is not intended for parcel level analysis— 

this area is one where business/mixed use development is located adjacent to general commercial mixed use. The plan envisions 

this area as one where industrial and heavy commercial uses are located in proximity to commercial uses like shopping complexes, 

hotels and mixed use development that includes residential. Some uses that can be observed around the site include a restaurant, 

retail and hotel. Given the diverse uses around the site, it would appear that the rezoning is consistent with the intent of the    

comprehensive plan and zoning ordinance. However, the site is located under the future land use map’s jobs district, which are 

areas where residential uses are prohibited in order to allow for business expansion and reduce conflicts between businesses and 

residences.  

A comprehensive plan change is required to remove the property from the jobs district for the change to be in conformance with 

the comprehensive plan. The DPD would not object to the change, provided the comprehensive plan is changed. Rezoning the lot 

to M-MU 75 to allow for a use that is permitted by right in the adjacent C-3 zone is not expected to have a negative effect on 

neighborhood character or surrounding property as the use will be similar to what is already permitted in proximity to the M-1 

zone. The rezoning would be in conformance with objective H-2 of the comprehensive plan which encourages developing new 

housing in the City.  

Based on the foregoing discussion, rezoning the lot would be appropriate given the character of the surroundings and the pro-

posed use. It is the DPDs opinion that the rezoning is not expected to negatively affect health, safety and welfare and is consistent 

with the purposes of zoning in Section 101 of the Zoning Ordinance.  

 

Recommendation 

Based on the foregoing discussion, the DPD recommends that the CPC should recommend that the City Council approve the       

proposed zone change to M-MU 75 subject to the following condition: 

The comprehensive plan should be changed to remove the property from the jobs district. The change shall only become effective 

upon the comprehensive plan change being approved.  
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